## **Dedham Public Schools**

## Office of the Superintendent

May 5,2023

Dear Families, Caregivers, Faculty, and Staff,

I am writing to share an important safety update. Dedham Police Chief Mike D'Entrement contacted me this morning regarding a series of hoax school threats that are circulating across the state and nation today.

At this time Dedham has not received any threats and I have no reason to believe that there is any imminent danger. That being said, I wanted to ensure that you were aware and informed should you begin to hear about these issues through news outlets and social media. I remain in close contact with Chief D'Entrement and will keep the community informed should any new information become available in the hours ahead.

Sincerely,

Ian P. Kelly, Ed.D. Interim Superintendent

## **Dedham Public Schools**

lan P. Kelly Interim Superintendent of Schools 781-310-1011 ikelly@dedham.k12.ma.us

www.dedham.k12.ma.us